

## President

- APEGBC meeting went well, Amit is happy
- Photocopier contract – nothing yet, but plans on doing this before Stream B starts
- Club funding
  - Funding almost ready
  - Has descriptions, will forward to Joel to put on website
- Stream B transition meeting
- Cameron Broderick going to Malaysia with non-profit group “Grenade”, looking for funding from ESS
  - Probably won’t fund, as it’s not really engineering related

## VP Academic

- Elec Windows lab issues
  - Tech guys and faculties not really talking with each other
  - As of summer, we (all engineers) probably won’t get free printing - card system, similar to library
  - Suggest faculty drop quota to 30 or 50 instead?
  - Will get discussed at Stream B meeting

## VP External

- Not here yet – apparently he will “be here in 2 minutes” 5 minutes ago

## VP Finance

- Meeting with Marianne tomorrow to figure out stuff between with faculty & us
- Talk to Jake about receipts & reimbursements

## Communications

- Last Fishwrap next Thursday
  - Submission deadline Weds afternoon
- Possibly send out a single issue during coop semester to coop students?
- Coop website needs map so students in other cities can find each other
  - Could implement this on new ESS site?

## Events

- Mayham [sic]
  - Probably only about 30 people coming
  - Problem: Saanich liquor license laws changed last week. Now we need to get our own liquor license instead of using Velox’s.
  - Now we are liable for anything going wrong
  - With our own liquor license, we would have to sell food & nonalcoholic beverages
  - Kail working with Saanich, Velox, Police, and head of BC Liquor

- Should have at least 3 sober people there to keep us in line
- Could have it downstairs under Velox's license. This is legally a bit grey, but under their liability not ours.
- Lengthy discussion on what to do about this
- Exec vote: 4 upstairs, 3 downstairs, 3 abstentions
  - This is too close, we need to get more info and re-vote

#### Student Relations

- Movie night
  - was good, lots of fun
  - We should do this every semester, but earlier in the semester and with better advertising
  - Popcorn machine was a good idea
  - Having it in the ECS was good - way cheaper than Cinecenta, doesn't need 2 months advance notice, don't have to buy Cinecenta food
  - We need a better way of cleaning up popcorn (broom on carpet = no good)
    - Get shop vac from mech lab
  - Have more of these in the semester?
  - Get mechs to build popcorn machine as a project?

#### Sport

- Soccer money to Jake tomorrow
- Mayham – Kail is back from calling rugby club
  - \$400 for upstairs, \$300 for downstairs
  - downstairs – no in & outs
  - downstairs – minimum drink price \$4 (set by Velox)
  - Exec vote: 2 upstairs, 4 downstairs, 4 abstentions
  - Move it to 5?
  - Get a ham

#### IT

- Linux installed on computer – thanks Greg
  - No internet yet – working with Gary Duncan on getting the port working

#### Services

- Toner has been ordered
- Grape slushies tomorrow
- We need to buy an extension cord with a splitter – 3-4 meters

#### VP External

- WESST EM
  - around 10 people have applied (both streams combined)

- Will be discussing who to send on Saturday (Stream B meeting) & Sunday (WESST VPX meeting)
- Might bus there? (The problem is SFU Surrey can't afford to fly)

Frosh chair

- Fro meeting right after this meeting

Greg

- Jackets: will be here on or before April 10

Austin: motion to adjourn